JWL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
September 12, 2016
President Laura Lang called the meeting to order at 6:08 p.m. in St. Matthew’s Church. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and Natalie Lobaugh led the group in prayer. 

Lorie Legere took roll.  The minutes of May 2, 2016 were read and approved.
President’s Report (Laura Lang)

Welcome back to what I know will be another great year for JWL.  Please mark your calendars for the “Welcome Back to League!” gathering hosted by the social committee on Sept 17, our annual Christmas Luncheon on Nov 30, and the Charity Gala on December 10.  Please check your email, the website, and social media frequently for announcements about upcoming events or needs.  And don’t ever hesitate to ask if you have any questions.  
Thank you-

1. Thank you to everyone who worked so hard over the summer! Many of you have stayed busy with committee meetings, work nights, First Fridays, Gala preparations, provisional projects and Care to Share requests.  All of your efforts are truly appreciated!  Because of all this hard work, Gala is off to a great start, Leslie and the Provisional Class hosted an amazing Diaper Drive, and Return Engagement had an incredible summer! Everyone is doing a fantastic job!

2. Thank you to Jessica Caruthers and the September group for hosting tonight’s meeting.
3. Thank you to Susan Vineyard for putting together our first newsletter of the year, Julie Nelson for keeping our website current, and Elizabeth Hurlbutt for monitoring social media, so we can all stay informed.

Thank you to Michelle Hilterbran for compiling this year’s yearbook.  They are available tonight, so please pick up your copy. Extra copies for H&S members will be left at Return Engagement following the meeting.  Please sign your name if you take one.  Ryan has worked with Michelle to update all the contact information, but we would appreciate your help by notifying us of any errors we might have missed so we can all stay in touch effectively.
I want to wish a happy summer birthday to: Beth Kelly, Bekah Hood, Kaylea Felt, Angela Williams, Christine Hull, Amanda Key, Ashley Weibling, Kara Bowers, Heather Lockwood, Leslie Newell, Emilie Curry, Elizabeth Hurlbutt, Kylene Eisenhauer, Emily Stuckey, Natalie Lobaugh, Alyssa Lack, Ryan Zaloudek, Courtney Strzinek, and Ashley Johnson. And happy September birthday to: Maranda Phares, Shae Jones, Tonya Rowe, Kim Collins, Cindy Bickford, Phebe Frisbie, and Cassie Gentry. There is a basket being passed around with a small gift for each of you.  Please let me know after the meeting if we missed anyone, so we can update our records.

Reminders for Meeting
a. Please pay attention during all board reports. We will be having votes concerning particular offices and committees directly following the respective reports.  

b. Board sheets and proxy forms are on the tables. Please review them prior to voting. If you need to leave early, please leave a signed proxy with another member.

c. If you have an announcement, please fill out a form and leave it with Diane.
d. I hope you remembered to wear your nametag tonight. If you have lost yours or just want an extra, please see Leslie Newell to order a new one
e. If you have not been receiving emails from me over the summer, please see me after the meeting so I can update your information for my records.

f. If you are chairing a committee this year you should have a notebook and a template for monthly reporting. If you don’t have either of these, please contact me and I’ll get you what you need. Let’s keep those up to date to help not only you, but also those who will come after you.

g. If you ever have any questions about anything in League, please ask me, another officer, or your committee chair. We all hold these positions to aid this organization—and this organization includes each of you.                                    
Executive Vice President (Leslie Newell)
See attached report

Vice President Parliamentarian (Natalie Lobaugh)

Welcome back to another exciting year of JWL. Over the summer, many members have been busy preparing for a new league year and making sure our committees continue to run smoothly. I want to personally thank each of our members for your dedication to your committees and to League. At this time, I would like to acknowledge the 2016-2017 Officers. 

President: Laura Lang

Executive Vice President: Leslie Newell

Vice President Parliamentarian: Natalie Lobaugh

Treasurer: Jessica Caruthers

Assistant Treasurer: Maranda Phares

Recording Secretary: Diane Feightner

Corresponding Secretary: Emily Stuckey

Credit and Hours Chair: Michelle Adams

Project Chair: Ryan Zaloudek

Honorary Chair: Mary McCormick

Sustaining Chair: Christy Northcutt

I know these officers and the entire Board of Directors will continue to work hard to lead this organization as we continue to serve our community.  As we begin anew, I would like to take this time to remind each of you of some guidelines to make the meetings run efficiently.

1)  Please arrive at least 5 minutes early to meetings to find a seat, so meetings can begin on time.

2)  Place your cell phones on silent during meetings, and don’t let devices distract you from the business at hand.

3)  Show respect by remaining quiet during board reports. Please ask any questions you may have concerning a report following its presentation. This is where the substance of our meetings plus announcements of events, finances, and other important business is presented.

4)  Wear your nametag to meetings and when performing duties for league events and/or volunteering on behalf of JWL.

5)  Raise your hand and state your name to be recognized by the President when making or seconding a motion.

6)  If you have business to bring before the board or membership, please contact the President by Sunday prior to the board meeting so the item can be added to the agenda. If you have any announcements, please save it until the President calls for them at the end of the meeting. Business not on the agenda will have to wait until the next monthly board meeting.

7)   Attendance at board and general meetings is a requirement. Our bylaws state that a quorum must be present to conduct business. Our recording secretary, Diane Feightner, will be in charge of making sure a quorum is present at each meeting. If you cannot attend a meeting, please contact her prior to the meeting to request an excused absence. If you are a voting member, you will need to make yourself aware of the business being presented and appoint a proxy to vote on your behalf before each missed meeting.  Please fill out a proxy form that is available on our website to designate who will be voting for you and give it to the Recording Secretary for her records. At General meetings, if you need to leave early, sign a proxy and give it to someone at your table.  At the end of the meeting, all proxies should be given to the Recording Secretary.

8) I suggest you bring your calendar to meetings to mark any important JWL dates.

     In more exciting news…this summer I had the privilege of chairing the Gala Disbursement Committee. The committee met over the summer to review the 16 applications and select the beneficiaries for this year's Gala proceeds.  We received an overwhelming amount of deserving applications.  After careful thought and deliberation, the disbursements committee chose the following organizations to receive gala funds this year: CDSA, Hope Outreach Parenting Ministry, and Youth and Family Services Foster Program. The amounts given to these deserving organizations will be determined after we know the amount we have available to disburse. We will also use a portion of Gala proceeds to assist our own Community Donations Committee and Care to Share program. I encourage each of you to help support this year’s Gala and in turn support each of these great causes.  I look forward to a great year of League, as we continue to improve the Enid community.

Treasurer (Jessica Caruthers)

Account balances as of September 1, 2016 are as follows:

General Checking: $83,263.98
H&S Holding: $4,276.63
Emergency Savings: $13,221.24
Building Maintenance Fund: $12,205.83
Endowment Fund: $914.00

If you need reimbursement, please remember to fill out an Expenditure Tracer Form (these forms are available in the Treasurer box at Return Engagement). Please attach receipts and return to my box. Feel free to contact me if you need checks or need information regarding your budget. Any deposits go to the Assistant Treasurer, Maranda Phares. 

Assistant Treasurer (Maranda Phares)

It is now time to pay your 2016-2017 membership dues.  Please submit your $50.00 dues payment to me as soon as possible.  Members who have not paid by the end of the October general meeting will be subject to a $10.00 late fee.  

Additionally, Please pay your gala fee if you have not already done so.  A fee payment of $65.00 will include one ticket to Gala.  A payment of $75.00 will get you a seat.  You must pay this fee by the November general meeting.

Be sure to fill out your member ticket purchase form online.  

Payments can also be made via paypal.  If you would like to pay this way please get with me.

As a reminder, any league deposits should be given to me.  You can put them in the Assistant Treasurers box at Return engagement. 

Corresponding Secretary (Emily Stuckey)

It was a quiet summer.  Not a lot of correspondence coming in. I hope you all had a great summer with your kids home - teachers I am sure you had a great time just like I did.  

Remember if you need emergency leave or to resign you need to let me know.  

If you have a change of address please get it to me and I will make sure that it is changed for the future yearbooks.

Thank you notes were received from:

Big Blue Band for our $250 donation to the DC trip

Jackson jewelers for our business

YMCA for $500 to "back a Youth" campaign

Charles French for donation to LMS

OBI for continued support with blood drive

Maternity leave was requested by

Jennifer Williams for Sept, Oct, Nov

Resignations were received from

Kaci Earl 

Michelle Hilterbran
A motion was made by Leslie Newell, seconded by Natalie Lobaugh to grant maternity leave to Jennnifer Williams for the months of September, October and November. The motion carried.

A motion was made by Natalie Lobaugh, seconded by Ryan Zaloudek to waive Kacie Earl’s 1.5 hours penalty so she can complete her provisional year. The motion carried.

A motion was made by Elizabeth Hurlbutt, seconded by Ryan Zaloudek to grant resignation in good standing to Kacie Earl. Upon reinstatement, she would begin her 2nd year. The motion carried.

A motion was made by Emily Stuckey, seconded by Beth Kelly to grant resignation in good standing to Michelle Hilternbran. Upon reinstatement she would begin her 3rd year. The motion carried.
(Credit and Hours Chair (Michelle Adams)

Over the summer, I created a C and H spreadsheet for all current League members. I contacted members that were delinquent hours and credits for the 2015-16 League year. I met with the board to discuss course of action. 

I made contact with members to send in their hours. I had 31 ladies turn in a total of 717 hours worked for the 2016 summer. 
A motion was made by Leslie Newell, seconded by Natalie Lobaugh to grant an extension until the next board meeting on their 2015-2016 credit and hours requirements to Elizabeth Hurlbutt, Sara Curttright, Haylee Fournier, Jordan LaRosh, Virginia Miller, and Cindy Bickford. The motion carried.
Project Chair (Ryan Zaloudek)

The committee has been hard at work this summer promoting Gala, securing sponsorships, selling tickets, selecting beneficiaires, and procuring auction items. Some specific projects and accomplishments include:

· A #jwlgalastyle campaign in partnership with The Bridal Shop, Muncy Photography, and ECB Styling. We had six women and two men – Lori Long, Kara Vogt, Angela and Alex Williams, Frank Baker and Carmen Ball, and Virginia Miller - participate in a styled photoshoot promoting some „looks“ for this year’s event. Tammy Wilson and Casey Jackson also acted as „props“ for the shoot. These images will be used on social media throughout the next several months to build hype about our event. Some images were shared prior to Crazy Dayz in July and resulted in extremely high reach numbers on Facebook and several sales at The Bridal Shop for Gala dresses. Sept 22nd from 5-8 will be a shop for a dress for JWL @ the Bridal Shop.
· Mailed Gala Save the Dates to all Honorary and Sustaining members, including an insert requesting updated contact information and allowing them to pay dues, purchase tickets for the Christmas luncheon, purchase tickets for Gala, and make a donation. A Legacy Award insert was also included. This was a very successful campaign, even for the Gala committee. It directly resulted in one table and four seated tickets being purchased for this year’s event, as well as the benefit of updated contact information that will assist us with our Gala invitation mailout in October.

· Through member efforts, we have sold out of tables for this year’s event; however, we are still accepting sponsorships of all levels. As of 9/5/16, we have secured 1 diamond title sponsorship, 1 auction sponsorship, 5 gold sponsorships, 2 bronze sponsorships, 10 table sponsorships for a total of $28,000. This amount is only 70% of our $35,000 sponsorship goal. Because of the high demand for tables, we will be cutting the number of lounges and potentially restructuring the lounge pricing/benefits. This is a topic at the Gala committee meeting on 9/6/16, so I will be able to report more at the board meeting.

· We have designed the Gala t-shirts for this year. There will be separate colors for Gala committee members and JWL general members. We will also be selling t-shirts to the public this year; they will be a seprate color as well. T-shirts will be $15 and will be used as a small additional revenue source for Gala. Member orders will be taken through 9/16 for a 10/3 delivery (general meeting); Public orders will be taken through 9/23 for a 10/7 deliver (First Friday).

· A few members of the Gala committee sat on the Gala Disbursements selection committee this summer. We have chosen this year to focus our fundraising efforts on programs that provide basic needs for area families and those which work to improve parent-child relationships through awareness, parent education, and emotional support. Our 2016 Gala Beneficiaries are CDSA’s Baby Basics program, Hope Outreach Parenting Ministry, and Youth and Family Services Foster Program. We are working to identify unique ways to get our membership involved with each of these organizations throughout the year as well as provide special benefits to each organization that are in line with Gala.

Upcoming Events/Announcements:
· JWL Girls Night Out @ The Bridal Shop – 9/22/16

· Sponsor and Program Deadline – 10/15/16

· Auction Deadline – 11/15/16

· 13th Annual JWL Charity Gala – 12/10/16

Return Engagement Steering (Stephanie Carr)

Return Engagement is one of our longest standing and year round fundraisers.  Our sales this past year exceed $100,000.00 which means more giving on behalf of JWL.  This year I am blessed to be the RE Chair and to have Kylene Eisenhower as the Vice Chair.  The RE Steering Team consists of 4 work night chairs: Maisie Hinrichs, Emily Stuckey, Jennifer Williams and Kylene Eisenhauer.  Data prep team is Candi Baker, Emilie Curry, Jennifer Niehus, Rebekah Hood, Tara Coleman, Sara Curttright, Haylee Fournier, Mariela Hamm, Beth Kelly, Amanda Key, Jordan LaRosh, Mandi Mayberry and Ashley Weibling.  JWL members own the store and from time to time you will be asked to cover shifts for employees that may become ill or need a day off for personal reasons.    We do not offer our employees days off other than days we are closed so it is important that you help out at the store when needed. Active members are required to work 10 hours at the store. If you are on the RE Steering committee you are required to work those committee hours in addition to the 10 assigned to all active members.  Five of those hours are due by the end of December.  Contact me to sign up to work a First Friday, Saturday or work night.  Please make sure you sign in and out when you work at Return Engagement.  Each class is assigned a work night this year. The next work nights are for 4th year members on November 30th, 5th year on January 31st and 6th year and above will be on May 31st.  We currently have 3 employees.  Alicen, Alyssa and Ashley.   If you haven’t had a chance to meet them please stop by to greet them. Return Engagement is now accepting Fall and Winter clothing.  Members are required to read and know the policies and procedures for consignment at RE.  All members must sign a contract to be eligible to consign. See the yearbook for more details and contact me with any questions you may have at anytime.  Looking forward to another great year!!! 

Community Service Committee (Mandy Mayberry) – no report
Care to Share (Kasi Bezdicek)

Care to Share has a total of 35 hours to report for the August. We have assisted 21 students from Carver Pre-K, Coolidge, Monroe, Adams, Prairie View, EHS, Chisholm, Waukomis, & Hennessey. Before school started, we stocked the care to share cabinet with school supplies.  We have also supplied students with clothing, under garments, shoes and socks.  A total of $1449.34 was spent.

A special Thank You to this committee for working so hard this first month! 

Cookbook (Kristina Donaldson)
Community Donations (Beth Kelly)

Upon recommendation of the board and the Finance/Community Donations Committee, do I hear a motion to approve the following requests: 
A motion was made by Beth Kelly, seconded by Stephanie Carr for the board to approve these request:
Donate $100 to YMCA Girl Power Rally  
Donate $100 to Cimarron Council of the Boy Scouts of America
Donate $1,000 to 4RKids 

Donate $1,000 to Bennie’s Barn
The motion carried.

League Development/Project Planning (Elizabeth Hurlbutt) – no report
Wish Families (Jessica Easterwood) – no report
Social (Maranda Phares)
Welcome back to League!  The Social committee will be hosting a Welcome Back to League gathering on September 17th in the St. Ann’s room at St. Matthew’s Church.  Please join us at 5pm for food and drinks to meet the new provisionals and catch up with everyone .We are planning to have a family fun event on Oct. 22nd @ Leonardos Advneture Quest. Please mark your calendars for the Christmas Luncheon at Oakwood Country Club on November 30th.  The cost will be $22.00.  You can reserve a seat and pay for the Christmas Luncheon in advance.  If you would like a paypal invoice please email marandapharesjwl@gmail.com or you mail a check earmarked for the Christmas Luncheon to 123 N Grand Ave. Enid, Ok 73703.
GIVE (Jena McNaughton)

The GIVE Committee has voted to add Feed the Neighborhood to the GIVE list for volunteer opportunities. 

The Feed the Neighborhood event has been held each year on the second Sunday of August for 15 years. It is an event that is geared toward helping elementary students and their families in the area. They have accomplished this through feeding, serving, and empowering those that attend. Throughout this time span, more than 35, 000 people from the Enid area have been directly impacted, and 12,000 kids have received school supplies. That is a total of more than $900,000 invested in the education of Garfield County students.
A motion was made by Leslie Newell, seconded by Ryan Zaloudek to approve Feed the Neighborhood as a GIVE opportunity retroactive to the beginning of August. The motion carried.
Public Relations (Julie Nelson) 
We have been busy this summer updating the website, which is jwlenid.com, for anyone who is unaware of the address.  I also want to make sure everyone is aware of the members only page of our site.  This is password protected.  Each year the password will change to our current president's last name.  This year that is lang, all small letters.  On this page you will find forms, newsletters, a list of members, a pdf of the yearbook, etc.  Please let myself or Kim Collins know if your committee has a form or information to add to that page.  We are also looking for input on the public pages of the site.  

Historian (Jomara Ortiz) – no report
Babysitting (Natalie Lobaugh)
Reminder that we offer complimentary babysitting for our general meetings.  As a courtesy, please notify me by Sunday before the meeting if you will utilize this service.  This is a great FREE service that we can provide our members.  Our general budget allocates JWL to pay our two adult babysitters each regular meeting, so please take advantage of this service at no cost to you. The sitters are trained, and they prefer to watch ages 8 and under.  We do not encourage older children to attend our meetings, due to liability issues and efficiency of the business at hand.  We understand when an emergency might occur, but PLEASE do not make this a habit, out of courtesy to our sitters and to the rest of the membership. Thank you.

Honorary Chair (Mary McCormick) – no report
Sustaining Chair (Christy Northcutt) – no report
NEW BUSINESS
There was no new business.
Announcements
Leslie Newell informed the group about Gaslight Theater’s “Noises Off” show this Thursday at 7pm and Friday at 8pm. Elizabeth Hurlbutt thanked Maranda Phares for helping at Coolidge. Maranda Phares announced a Gala Q&A at 5:15 held before our October meeting.
With no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:02 p.m.                    
Respectfully submitted,
Diane Feightner

Recording Secretary

